
 

 

HPHC Seattle: Last Sunday's advisory council / board meeting 
 
Rosie Dijan Muyongo 
September 3, 2022 
 

 
 

Dear Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, Blessed Families, Brothers and Sisters, 

 

Happy new month of September, 2022! Happy Labor Day weekend, too! I know that a number of our 

families are either on camping or out for a few days of family trip before the school year begins next 

week. I pray for everyone's safety and protection and that you will all enjoy this weekend. 

 

Last Sunday, we had an advisory council/board meeting. A number of things were discussed. We heard a 

financial report from Dreux Amaral focused on Windermere. I shared on the progress of our search for 

ministry leaders and you probably have heard about our move to create a steering committee for our 

properties here in Seattle-Ballard Church and Windermere House. Our target date for our first meeting 

will be after this labor day weekend. I am finalizing our committee members and Pastor David Ryan and I 

will set the specific dates for our meetings. 

 

I wish to apologize if I am rather slow in getting things done for our community. If you have suggestions 

or you are willing to help in some ways, please communicate with me directly. Or you can try to reach 

our advisory council, Mr. Mike Lancey, Mr. Ray McCready, Mr. Dreux Amaral and Mrs. Chieko 

Granstrom. 

 

Let us keep the proper channeling of our thoughts and suggestions, including our frustration and 

complaints so heaven can keep all of our community protected. We have members that are working hard 

known and unknown to me. I would like that all of our offering can be received by heaven. And that we 

can truly bring progress not just for us, but contribute to the progress in the works of our True Parents in 

America and in the world and cosmos. 

 

UPF and ACLC have upcoming activities for this month of September, please watch out for their 

invitations. Youth Ministry will also have their kick off this month. And hopefully Young Adult Ministry 

will also begin their activities this month. 

 

A course called ACHIEVE is starting on September 17, I sent out info about it in a separate email. I will 

re-send it again. It is open for all interested members. Tuition is $430.00 and scholarships are available to 

those qualified. Message me if you are interested. 

 

Lastly, for those who are sick and facing difficulties in their lives, I pray for your healing and comfort. 

May our Heavenly Parent and True Parents healing energy be with you. 

 

God bless everyone! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Rosie Dijan Muyongo - Pastor 

Heavenly Parent's Holy Community in Seattle 

rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@gmail.com 


